

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
401 Fifth Avenue, Suite 800
Seattle, WA 98104-1818
206-263-9600 Fax 206-296-0194
TTY Relay: 711
www.kingcounty.gov

November 19, 2009

The Honorable Richard Conlin Seattle City Council Seattle City Hall, Floor 2 PO Box 34025 Seattle, WA 98124-4025

Dear Councilmember Conlin:

I am pleased to recommend your reappointment to the Sound Transit Board of Directors for a two-year term beginning January 1, 2010 and expiring December 31, 2011. Your appointment is subject to confirmation by the King County Council.

As you know, you were appointed for a partial term in early 2008. State law mandates four-year staggered terms for Sound Transit Board members. In order to be consistent with the intent of this law, I am seeking your reappoint to another two-year term. This will allow you to serve a combined four-year term on the Board and help with the staggered term requirement.

Thank you for your willingness to serve the citizens of Seattle and King County as a member of the Sound Transit Board of Directors.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive

cc:

King County Council

ATTN: Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council Frank Abe, Communications Director